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Message from the Board

By Lu Bedard  –  President
Almost done with our home/garage reconstruction!  Thanks to those who have lent support through this trying time.

We have received payment from our insurance company for last year’s broken door at Centennial Hall so thankfully this is no longer a budget concern.  Our next Board Meeting is scheduled for 11 am on Saturday, September 12 at Grove Way Nursery.  All members are welcome to attend; board members should definitely attend!

Karen Paulos and I are about to order shirts and/or hats for the show in October.  Contact us by the next club meeting with your order. Hats are one size fits all, but we will need your shirt size.  We will not be ordering extras, so give it some thought. 

See you soon.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
Fall Show Checklist:

October is just around the corner, here are some things to remember to get prepared.  

Here is your pre-show checklist:

· Bring any tree you plan to show to the September club meeting or contact Sensei Uchida for prior review

· Deliver your tree or arrange for delivery after 9am on Friday but no later than 5pm

· Set aside trees or bonsai-related items for plant sales, silent auction, or door prizes and contact the appropriate chairperson. 

· Help setup on Friday, meet at the church

· Contact Les and pre-pay for the workshop

· Sign up for refreshments/hospitality items

· Make plans to transport your show trees to and from the show as well as any unsold items on Sunday

· Finally, don’t forget to tell as many people as you can about the show and sell those tickets. Post flyers and talk to local nurseries, clubs, and businesses.

More information can be found in the About the Fall Show section below. Updates are in process to the Yamato Web site and you can download flyers or share info about the show here: http://www.yamatobonsaikai.org/show.html
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Tokonoma display from Yamato’s 2008 Exhibition



At The Next Club Meeting…
On Tuesday, September 15th, we will critique show trees and work on choosing accent plants and stands (dai). Don’t miss this club meeting event.

Place: Castro Valley Women's Club,

18330 Redwood Road, Castro Valley, CA  

Note:  All Club Meetings start at 7:00 PM.
Club Demonstration Schedule - 2009      
October 21 – Discussion of October show.

November 17 – Working on collected trees-junipers, oaks, olives, and pines.

December 15 – Repotting flowering trees, pruning and shaping deciduous trees.
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Sensei  Uchida’s  Notes
By Johnny Uchida  –  Club Sensei
Next month will be the show. So, is everybody ready? We still have plenty of time to fix up your trees, if you need help bring them to the meeting or call me and bring it to the nursery. 

Most of all, let’s get together and put on one of our best shows ever!

 I will see you at the meeting. 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
About the Fall Show
By Show Committee

Friday Setup –This is an all hands on deck formation… meaning if you can get over to Union City Buddhist Church and help at any time during the day, please do so.  It starts with team work and the more helping hands available, the sooner it gets done.   We have a storage team that will arrive at approximately 09:00AM and we will begin with the back-drop assembly.  Next is the table setup followed by the table top dressing and placement.  Attention to detail is necessary on these tasks. 
For Friday setup, please show up at the church unless otherwise instructed, we will not be meeting at Grove Way.  Sensei has enough help at the nursery at this time. So if you have not already confirmed personally with Sensei and you can help Friday please come the church.

Bring your trees when you can, before 5 PM, setup will begin when Sensei Uchida arrives.   Any tree arriving after 6 PM may get left out.  If you have special circumstances or needs about arrival time, please see the Show Chairman ahead of time.

Plant Sales – Dennis Miu and Noah Hanna will co-chair this committee.  Club members are invited to bring in trees and other bonsai related items for sale.  Members can donate 100 percent or get 80 percent of the sale and the club receives 20 percent.  This is a perfect time to move any products on to others if you are over stocked and need to free up some shelf space.  Please call Noah or Dennis with your availability to assist here.  We will review plant sales ticket instructions at the September meeting. 

Notes: please come prepared to the September club meeting with an idea of how many trees you will be including in the sale and pick up tags. We will give you instructions on how to prepare your tree and the sales tags. If you are not able to attend the meeting and need tags please call Noah or Dennis well in advance. 

Plant sales will start Saturday morning, we will not be reserving or selling plants Friday night. If a club members wants us to set aside a tree they intend to buy we will not mark it sold until it is paid, unpaid tree will be held temporarily for enough time to run to the ATM, etc but due to past issues we are not able to hold trees for extended periods of time, if they aren’t paid for they will go back on the sales table.  

Be prepared to provide transportation for any trees you are not able to sell on Saturday or Sunday. If you absolutely do not want unsold trees returned to you please mark your trees as 100% donations and notify plant sales staff and they will price them to sell if they are not sold by Sunday. You should also consider offering the plant as a door prize if it is good starter material.

One other disclaimer: plant sales workers will not be responsible for storing any plants not claimed by the end of cleanup on Sunday, if they are not claimed by the seller or a club member you have authorized they will be donated, given away, or otherwise disposed of. 

Workshops – Johnny Uchida will conduct “you provide a tree” workshops each morning from 8-11AM.  Workshop limit will be 10 persons.  This is a great way to get Sensei Uchida to influence that tree you’ve been hiding for years and don’t know exactly how to get started (what bonsai style) or if in doubt on a critical branch removal or trunk positioning decision.  A selection from these workshop trees will be highlighted each afternoon during the main demo session.  A workshop fee of $75 dollars is established with the proceeds going to the club general fund.  Contact Les Ferren or the Show Chairman to secure your spot with a check or cash if you prefer.  Only pre-payment secures your spot for the event.

Transportation – Richard Paulos will lead this committee.  Its purpose is to assist members with very large trees, if they want to show them.  Any members having a tree that they cannot handle and want to place in the show please identify yourself to Richard.

Hospitality – Sandy Barron and Emiko Rosenberg will be our co-chairs of this time honored position. The annual Yamato Exhibition is well known for its wonderful bonsai displays and its hospitality room.  Since most club members come and stay all day each day, we provide food (and a place to sit and relax occasionally) for ourselves and while we are at it our invited friends and family. It is not open to the general public.

We ask that each club member bring a food dish each day, which serves 12 to 15 persons.  If you plan to invite a large number of your friends and family to the event, and to the hospitality room, we ask that you provide a corresponding donation level. Additionally, we know that some of you do not have time to prepare such items.  If this is your case, we ask you to provide a cash donation to help fill-in the menu.   The hospitality co-chairs will use the donations to complete the menu balanced against the Sign-Up sheet.   It is therefore important that you get your name on the signup sheet and indicate your participation choice.  Sign up sheets will be available at the next meeting.  

Other Items – This year we will be having display tables for beginning bonsai students. They will be divided 1st year and 2nd year students. You have to be a member of Yamato Bonsai Kai to display, but you do not have to be in Mike Bakers class. If you are a student please bring your best couple of trees to the class to be checked by Sensei Baker. If you are a member and not in the class bring your trees to the meeting on the 15th of September.

Security will be chaired again this year by Tony Hayworth, if you are interested in volunteering please contact him.

If you have any item(s) for the Silent Auction please let Karen Paulos know as soon as possible. Al Hightower is in charge of the consolation raffle/door prizes, so if you have items for this please contact Al.
Bonsai Basic
By Noah Hanna
This month keep up your regular attention to watering. Hot days or “Indian Summer” can have consequences if you are not attentive. 

Continue focusing on maintaining trees for the October show. Refer to tips for preparing show trees from the newsletter and club meetings, you should be taking time to inspect for diseases and pests, clean out dead or unwanted growth, clean up deadwood, remove weeds, etc. Make sure to protect show trees from temperature extremes and unnecessary stress. Don’t forget about stands (dai), accent plants, moss, and dressing soil to enhance your trees’ appearance for the show. 

Make sure you don’t have ants or aphids since we don’t want to bring any unwelcome guests to the show. If you spot aphids give all sides of the foliage a high pressure wash from your hose sprayer to remove them. Check back daily and if you see more give it another spraying until they are all gone. Make sure to spray the underside of the leaves and make sure your branches are thinned out sufficiently and this will make it harder for them to hide.

For ants the first thing to do is find out where they are coming from. If they are going for your tree specifically a lot of times it is because you have aphids and they are attracted to the sticky substance they leave behind. Step 1 is to move the tree to a different spot then spray the foliage with water like above. 

If they don’t go away a couple of days after you move the tree more drastic methods can be used. There are many methods people like to use but I like to take a couple of bricks and set them in a large shallow container and put an inch or 2 of soapy water. You put the tree on the bricks (out of the soapy water) and that will prevent more ants from going to the tree. I put a couple of ant stakes on the bricks next to the tree and that will take care of any that might be left. If you are a beginner I recommend talking to someone more advanced before resorting to insecticide to avoid damaging your trees.

Now is a good time to start checking on your favorite spots for signs of moss you can harvest. If you don’t have a spot look around your neighborhood in shady areas, under shrubs, etc. Remember we want fine collected moss not scotch moss or thick stuff from your neighbor’s gutters. You can store it in a shady spot on wet cardboard and spray it daily right on the cardboard until it’s ready to display.

Continue fertilizing your healthy evergreen trees until the end of the month but you don’t want to apply nitrogen to deciduous trees since they will soon be going dormant. Avoid transplanting/root pruning this month since a couple of hot days could do serious damage, Sensei Uchida says he has good luck transplanting some trees (junipers, etc.) in October when the weather is not too hot and not too cold. 
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GSBF Calendar of Events

(For a more complete list, please refer to Golden Statements calendar of events or visit the web site at www.gsbf-bonsai.org).  Some nearby scheduled events are:

September 19
Fresno, California
The Third Annual Central Valley Bonsai Swap Meet and Yard Sale will be from 10AM-4PM, Saturday, at 736 West Browning Avenue. A large selection of pre-bonsai plant material, established bonsai, accent plants, pots, books, and stones will be available for sale at bargain prices. Anyone who wishes to offer items for sale or trade is invited to participate. Lunch, snacks and drinks will be available. This has been a rapidly growing event in which the bonsai folks from, in and around the Central Valley get together each year to renew friendships and have fun. 

If you need a table or would like more information, please contact Dwayne Berrett at 559-284-3549 or e-mail dberrett3@cvp.net.

September 19-20

San Mateo, California

San Mateo Bonsai Club 46th Annual Bonsai Exhibit at San Mateo Central Park Recreation Center, 5th & El Camino Real.

Hours are Saturday, 12PM-5PM and Sunday 10AM-4PM. Demonstration at 2 PM both days. Bonsai sale and raffle after the demonstrations. Free Admission. For more information, contact Sam Tachibana stachibana@sbcglobal.net, 650-548-9470.

September 26                            
San Jose, California
Midori Bonsai Club: 48th Annual Bonsai Show at the
Northside Community Center, 488 6th St. Includes 18 separate, 2 and 3-point displays of fine bonsai. At 1:30PM, nationally acclaimed artist, Boon Manakitivipart will style a bunjin Japanese Black Pine. Sales of trees, tools, pots and bonsai accessories will be offered by Jim Gremel, Shibui Bonsai, Inc., and others. Free styling help and advice for the public from "Dr. Bonsai". Contact JT at (408)371-7737 or jtbonsai@earthlink.net. 

October 24-25

Sacramento, California

Capitol City Bonsai Association: 10th Anniversary Show to support the GSBF Bonsai Garden at Lake Merritt and the Sacramento bonsai clubs. Location is the Shepard Garden and Arts Center, 3330 McKinley Blvd. in McKinley Park. Show hours are Saturday, 10AM-5PM and Sunday, 10AM-4PM. Demonstration both days at 1PM by sponsor clubs with special

bonsai raffle drawings to follow. Vendor and club member sales areas. Contact is Gary Judd at 916-630-1340.

Nov 13-14

Ross, California

Marin Bonsai Club: Fall show. Marin Art and Garden Center, 30 Sir Frances Drake Blvd. Hours are Friday, 6PM-10PM (with demo at 7 p.m. on Friday) and Saturday, 10AM-5PM. Demonstration and raffle at 1PM on Saturday. (By Marco Invernizzi on Friday and by Jay McDonald on Saturday.)

Marco Invernizzi will be 'Dr. Bonsai' all day, Saturday. Bring your tree for a critique or help with styling. Cost is $40 for ½ hour, $75 for 1 hour. To reserve time or for more information call Craig Thompson, 415-472-6685
Yamato Classifieds

Pre-Bonsai and Bonsai - For Sale  
Tony Hayworth has many bonsai and pre-bonsai material for sale including some large landscape sized bonsai styled trees.  These would make great focal points for any landscape or yard re-do projects that you may be planning.  I am overstocked and want to move this material to a good home.  Is that you?

I have a few pots for cheap also.

Contact Tony Hayworth early for best selection.

Phone: 510-471-9238 (home)  510-289-5731 (mobile)  or bonsaicho@sbcglobal.net
Sale Includes:

10 foot - Blue Atlas Cedar

5, 6 and 7 foot - Black Pines

42 in  Goyo-Matsu (from Japan its spectacular!)

Medium sized Shimpaku, Kengai & Moyogi styles

2 California Juniper collected 4 years ago

Many medium size Black Pines

Large Juniper prostrate

California Juniper

Many small pre-bonsai Black Pine

And More !!!


Bonsai Show Prep Workshop-Mike Pistello
Hello everyone! I am going to have a show prep workshop at my place on Wednesday (October 14th) from 6:00 pm until 9:00 pm. Because this is a short workshop, I will have 10 spots available. The cost will be $30.00 per person.

The workshop will cover pot preparation (cleaning and oiling), moss application techniques, dai choices, and display arrangement. Please bring no more than two bonsai per person and enough moss to cover the bottom of each pot.

Mike
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This Month …

A very Happy Birthday to: 

September
17th – Karen Paulos

27th – Michael Butler

Happy Anniversary and many more years to come:
13th – Allen & Marlene Hightower

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
Yamato Bonsai Kai Annual Show

Committee Leaders and Contact Information

Show Chairman
  
Mike Butler
510-917-3592


mbutler639@sbcglobal.net

Vendors

Jack Ellis


Advertising

Karen Paulos
510-410-5782

Tickets-printing

Lu Bedard

Hospitality

Sandy Barron





Emiko Rosenberg

Demonstrations
 
Sensei Uchida

Setup/Takedown
Mike Butler

Yamato Plant Sale
Dennis Miu/Noah Hanna  

Workshops

Les Ferren




ozmatime@sbcglobal.net

Silent Auction

Karen Paulos
510-410-5782

Transportation

Richard Paulos

Front Desk          
Dagmar Bedard 510-537-0669

Show Layout

Mike Baker

Security

Tony Hayworth
Door Prizes 

Al Hightower

Yamato Bonsai Kai – 2009 Board
	President – Lu Bedard
Vice President – Karen Paulos
Secretary – vacant
Treasurer – Dagmar Bedard

Director 2009/10 – Sandy Barron

Director 2008/09 – Dennis Hawkins

Director 2009/10 – Allen Hightower 

Director 2008/09 –  Mike Pistello
Director 2009/10 – Emiko Rosenberg
	510-537-0669

510-351-1081

510-537-0669

510-657-6895

510-657-8229
510-792-2677
925-818-6116
510-537-0326


Contact Us

If you need to mail anything to the club in general, please send to: 

YAMATO BONSAI KAI

P. O. Box 2616

Castro Valley, CA 94546-2616

If there is anything you would like to contribute or comment on regarding the newsletter, contact the editor, Noah Hanna, at noah@invalidargument.com 
If you have moved, or changed your email address, please notify Yamato Bonsai Kai, so that we may update our contact and mailing list information.   Thank you.
YAMATO BONSAI KAI

P. O. Box 2616

Castro Valley, CA 94546-2616
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